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Meet Our New
Staff Members!

Hello, my name is Morgan Goble and I
am thrilled to be joining the Perry
County community as your All-
Programs Assistant! I have nearly three
years of experience in extension work,
previously serving as an Agricultural
and Natural Resources Program
Assistant in Johnson County. Originally
from Magoffin County, I have recently
relocated to the beautiful mountains of
Leslie County with my two beloved
horses, Blaze and Ezmae. I am eager to
connect with all of you across our
various program areas and am excited
for the opportunities that lie ahead. Let's
make a positive impact together!

My name is Jacob Singleton, and I am
thrilled to introduce myself as your new
4-H Agent! I received my bachelor’s
degree in Agriculture from Morehead
State University in 2021, and for the past
three years, I have had the privilege of
working as the Program Assistant for
4-H Youth Development in Breathitt
County. I hope to help all youth discover
their passions and build the lifelong
skills they need to succeed in both
college and their future careers.

I look forward to collaborating with all of
you to create meaningful experiences
for students in Perry County. Let’s “Make
the Best Better” together!



A G R I C U L T U R E  &
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THIS MONTH:

Charles May
County Extension Agent

Agriculture & 
Natural Resources

cmay@uky.edu

Welcome to November and the start of the
Holiday Season.
If you've ever thought about making maple syrup,
there's an upcoming school in Berea, KY—details are
in the enclosed flyer. For those in the hay testing
program, the awards event will be held at the UK
Robinson Center in Quicksand, KY, alongside the
Mountain Cattlemen Association meeting. Also, mark
your calendars for an upcoming Carbon Credits for
Woodland Owners Workshop at the Breathitt County
Extension Office. Be sure to check out this month’s
exclusive on preparing your homestead for winter, and
don’t hesitate to reach out if you have questions!

KENTUCKY MAPLE
SCHOOL

MOUNTAIN
CATTLEMEN’S
ASSOCIATION
MEETING

CARBON CREDITS
FOR WOODLAND
OWNERS

NOVEMBER TO-DO
LIST: PREPARING
YOUR HOMESTEAD
FOR WINTER
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Mountain Cattleman’s Association & Hay Testing
If you had your hay tested for the annual hay testing program and contest, we will be
having an awards program on Tuesday, November 26, 2024, beginning at 6:00P.M. This
event will be held in conjunction with the fall Mountain Cattlemen Association Meeting.
It will be held at the UK Robinson Center at Quicksand, KY. We will be having a meal at
the event, so you need to register. To register call 606-666-8812.

Maple Syrup Making
If you've ever considered learning how to make maple syrup, there's an upcoming Maple
Syrup School in Berea, KY on November 1st and 2nd. Go to kymaplesyrup.com to
register.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

Carbon Credits for Woodland Owners
We will be having another Carbon Credits for Woodland Owners workshop on Tuesday
December 3, 2024. It will be held at the Breathitt County Extension Service Office and
will begin at 5:30PM. Some things on Carbon Credits have changed since the last
meeting and it appears that these credits are more profitable for Woodland Owners
now. Call 606-666-8812 to register.

For the Hay testing contest, 1st, 2nd & 3rd place ribbons will be awarded in eleven
categories, Alfalfa, Alfalfa Grass, Mixed Hay, Grass and Summer Annual, Alfalfa silage,
Alfalfa/grass silage, Mixed grass/legume silage, grass silage, small grain silage and
summer annual silage. If you had your hay tested and cannot attend this event, your
results will be mailed to you.
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November To-Do List:
Preparing Your Homestead for Winter

With the arrival of November, Winter is on it’s way. Here are some things that need to be
done around the old homestead this month.

Lawns need an annual application of fall nitrogen. Fertilizing your lawn in the fall will help it
grow stronger, thicker and greener. Cool-season grasses should be fertilized with nitrogen in
late October and again in four to six weeks. Use either farm fertilizers such as ammonium
nitrate, if you can find it or urea, or use specialty fertilizers found in garden centers. The
normal rate is 1 to 1.5 pounds of nitrogen per 1,000 square feet of lawn. This would be equal
to applying 3 to 4 ½ pounds of ammonium nitrate per 1000 square feet of lawn. Remember
to spread it evenly over your lawn.

Ammonium Nitrate is almost impossible to find these days so you may have to use urea or
some other fertilizer that has nitrogen in it. Just be sure you apply the correct amount for
what formulation you are using. The percent nitrogen that’s in the bag is the first number in
the blend. Urea has more nitrogen 46% (46-0-0) compared to 34% nitrogen (34-0-0) for
ammonium nitrate. You don’t need to apply as much urea. 2 or 3 pounds of urea per 1000
square feet of lawn compared to the rate for ammonium nitrate. If you need assistance
figuring out how much to apply, give me a call.

If broadleaf weeds such as clover, dandelion, plantain, ground ivy and chickweed are growing
in your lawn, fall is the best time of year to get them under control. Almost all broadleaf
weeds can be controlled selectively in turfgrass by applying a three-way mix of 2, 4-D,
MCPP and Dicamba. This mix is sold in many garden centers under a variety of trade names.
There are also other mixes on the market but generally are not as effective. For the best
results, apply the mix on any relatively warm day in October or November.

Remember to continue mowing your lawn as long as the grass is growing. You might want to
lower the height in the fall to 1.5 to 2 inches. This tends to keep the grass greener longer in
the winter and will help the lawn to green up earlier next spring. It might even help increase
turf density. Once you are finished with your mowing, winterize your lawn mower and lawn
equipment. Empty the fuel tank or add a fuel stabilizer. Change the oil, replace belts, spark
plugs, and air filter as needed. Sharpen the blades, tune the engine and clean off soil and
matted grass. Then store the equipment in a dry area.

Mulch your strawberry bed with clean wheat straw once plant growth has ceased after a
week of 20 to 40 F temperatures, but before temperatures plunge to 5 to 10 F. Use a bale of
straw for each 40 feet of row.

Continue to water shrubs, trees and especially evergreens until the soil freezes. Plants need
to go into winter with moisture around their roots. The dry weather we have been having
makes this especially important this year.
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Be sure to pick bagworm cases from evergreens and destroy them. They contain eggs for a
new generation of pest next year.

Move your houseplants to the sunniest window. South or West exposures are usually best.
Low light results in poor growth, leaf drop and increased susceptibility to over watering. Too
much fertilizer and water and too little light are the main causes of poor houseplant
performance in the winter.

As temperatures go down this fall, you may notice more insects around your home. Insects
often retreat indoors to escape the cooler temperatures as a part of their overwintering
strategy.

As pests mistake your home for a heated pile of
rocks, you may see hundreds, even thousands, of
insects around your home this fall and winter. The
most common autumn home invaders you may see
are multicolored Asian ladybeetles and the brown
marmorated stink bug. Brown marmorated stink
bugs tend to be the first invader with the
multicolored Asian lady beetle following about a
month later. The lady beetle is sometimes called
the Halloween beetle for its coloration and the fact
that people usually start to notice them in October.

While cooler temperatures have begun, you still have ways to pest-proof your home before
pests make their mass exodus to warmer hideaways. Inspect the exterior of the property and
look for gaps in windows and doors, holes in screens, openings in caulk or other sealants and
fix them. Without these easy entry points, insects have a tougher time coming inside.

Pesticide applications on the outside of the home may also provide some relief but timing is
crucial. When using pesticides, focus on doors, windows, utility openings and banding around
the foundation. Make sure to check the label of the pesticide to make sure you can apply it
to the necessary areas.

Since the primetime for pesticide application has passed, if you see clusters of pests on the
exterior of your home, you may also spray them with soapy water to kill them before they
start squeezing their way inside.

Once the pests have come into your home, it is best to manage them simply by vacuuming or
sweeping them up for disposal. Interior pesticide applications are usually unnecessary,
especially “bug bomb” type applications which usually don’t reach the hiding spots of
overwintering pests.

Wishing you and your family a safe and Happy Thanksgiving!

Brown Marmorated
Stink Bug

Asian Lady Beetle





Welcome to November!

As we step into November, we’re excited to bring you
a full lineup of programs and important updates! We
have a lot of great programs lined up this month, so
read ahead for more details on upcoming workshops
and events. Looking ahead, we have some December
events in the works, so be sure to save the dates. If
you’re ready, you can call to register early and secure
your spot. 

This month’s Moneywise Bulletin will feature budget-
friendly tips for pet owners, helping you manage your
furry friends’ needs without breaking the bank.

A quick reminder: Homemaker Applications need to be
turned into the office as soon as possible. Please note
that you must re-register each year to stay involved in
this wonderful program.

FAMILY & 
CONSUMER SCIENCE

Kelsey Sebastian
County Extension Agent
Family & Consumer Science
kelsey.sebastian@uky.edu

Upcoming Events

Homemaker

Applications

New Recipe

Health Bulletin

Money Wise
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Charity Sewing - 
First Monday of the Month
The next date is November 4th upstairs
in the Perry County Extension Service
office building at 9 a.m. 

This Month’s Events

Perry County Homemakers Meeting -
First Monday of the Month
The next Homemaker Meeting will be
Monday, November 4th at 12 p.m.
I will provide turkey and dressing for a
traditional Thanksgiving meal. Please
bring sides, desserts, or drinks. Call the
office at 606-436-2044 by November
1st to register and let us know what you
are bringing.

“Sew” Simple - 
Third Tuesday of the Month
Join Master Clothing Volunteer, Nancy
Pratt, as she teaches us how to use our
scraps to make a quilt. This class will be
held on November 19th beginning at
9 a.m. You must register by November
13th!

Open Sewing Day - 
Second Friday of the Month
Feel free to catch up on quilt blocks or
personal projects. This is open to anyone!
November 8th from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m.

FCS Council Meeting
Family and Consumer Science Council
Members, please be on the lookout for
a letter concerning our upcoming Fall
meeting on November 12th at 1 p.m. We
will be discussing our Plan of Work and
electing new officers. Lunch will be
provided.

Bingocize - 
Dates Vary Month to Month
Want to start an easy exercise routine
and have fun playing Bingo at the same
time? Join us at the Perry County Senior
Center for Bingocize! Come to 16 or more
session and receive a prize pack upon
completion. Check the calendar for
upcoming dates and times!Cooking Through the Calendar -

Once a Month
Cooking Through the Calendar
explores new recipes each month. This
months class will be November 7th at
11:30 a.m., and we’ll make and sample a
Hearty Harvest Bowl. Please register by
November 4th.

ATTENTION HOMEMAKERS!
Homemaker applicationsare due to the office assoon as possible!

Remember, you MUSTre-register every year tostay on as an activemember!

Cultural Passport Program -
Once a Month
Join us on as we explore different
holidays, cultures, and countries. This
month we will take a closer look at India!
This class will be on November 26th at 1
p.m. Please register by November 22nd!



This Month’s Events

Wits Workout - Twice a Month
Join the Wits Workout program to engage in all kinds of guided challenging
puzzles, learn what you can do in your daily life to keep your brain healthy while
interacting with others. This program will be offered twice a month, with this
month’s dates being November 11th and 25th at 1 p.m. in the Annex building.
Please call our office to sign up.

Quicksand Area Annual
Holiday Roadshow
Join us at the Perry County Extension
Office for the Quicksand Area Annual
Holiday Roadshow on November 14th
beginning at 10 a.m. This is a day filled
with wonderful holiday craft projects
and recipes to sample. Please register
by November 8th!

Live Greenery Wreath Workshop
Join us Thursday, December 5th or
Friday, December 6th at 1 p.m. for a
wreath making workshop! All material
for the wreath will be provided as well
as bow material. There will be a $10
fee as these wreaths will be larger
than last year.  Payment is due at the
time of registration. You must pre-
register by November 25th!

Summer Sausage Workshop
We will be offering a Summer Sausage Workshop in partnership with Breathitt
County ANR Agent Reed Graham on December 10th. You have the option to
choose between the 10 a.m. class and 2 p.m. class. During the class we will not
only be creating our own summer sausage, but we will be going over how to
add that sausage to your holiday charcuterie board! Snacks will be provided.
There is a $10 fee and spots are limited. Payment is due at the time of
registration. You must pre-register by December 4th!

Season's “Eatings”
Join us Monday, November 18th as we
explore a variety of mouthwatering
dinner recipes to complete your
perfect holiday feast. From traditional
favorites to unique festive dishes,
you'll learn techniques to elevate your
holiday meal and impress your guests
You must pre-register by November
14th!

Holiday Entertaining on a Budget:
Make & Take Decorations and Sweets
Join us for "Holiday Entertaining on a
Budget" on December 16th at 10 a.m.!
Discover creative ways to craft festive
decorations and delicious sweets
without breaking the bank, and take
home your handmade creations to
elevate your holiday celebrations.
Please register by December 11th!





Perry

Annual Dues: $10
Make checks payable to Perry County Homemakers
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Jacob Singleton
County Extension Agent
4-H Youth & 
Community Development
jacob.singleton@uky.edu

THIS
MONTH:

4-H YOUTH & 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

Program Updates 

4-H Camp Save
the Date!

4-H Exclusive:
Shooting Sports
Hit the Mark for
Positive Youth
Development

Hey Perry County!
I 'm excited to share that we're kicking off a
busy and fun-fil led season of programming,
and I'm looking forward to getting into the
schools to bring 4-H activities directly to
the students. If there’s a program you’d like
to see at your child’s school, don’t hesitate
to reach out to me or your child’s FRYSC
contact – we’d love to hear your ideas!

Also, big news! The dates for 4-H Camp
have been released, so be sure to mark your
calendars and start preparing for another
unforgettable camp experience.

And don’t miss this month's exclusive
feature on Shooting Sports! Check it out for
all the details on how your child can get
involved in this exciting program.

Let’s make November an awesome month
with 4-H!



4-H CAMP
2025
JULY 22-25,  2025

SAVE THE DATE



4-H Youth & Community Development

The nationally recognized program, which is open to all youth in Kentucky aged 9 to 18, focuses
on fostering life skills and positive youth development through a variety of shooting disciplines,
including: 

Archery  
Muzzleloading 
Pistol
Rifle
Shotgun 

4-H Exclusive:
4-H Shooting Sports Hit the Mark for

Positive Youth Development
Young people across the Commonwealth are invited to sharpen their shooting skills while
engaging in healthy competition, service, leadership and education through the Kentucky 4-H
Shooting Sports program.

Each discipline is taught by a certified instructor, ensuring that participants receive high-quality
education and training. Through club activities, and with guidance from knowledgeable adults,
youth participants not only learn firearm/archery safety and marksmanship but also develop
skills such as teamwork, self-confidence, personal discipline and responsibility. 

The 4-H Shooting Sports program provides participants with a safe environment to explore their
sparks, share a sense of belonging, and form healthy relationships with caring adult mentors. In
the 2023-2024 program year, more than 5,000 Kentucky youth members took part, engaging
with over 1,000 certified instructors across the state.  

Enrolled youth have opportunities to participate through competitions and teen leadership roles
at not only the county level but also statewide and nationally. The Kentucky program’s annual
statewide competition provides a culminating event for youth to strive for each year. Kentucky
teens can also hone their leadership skills by serving as Shooting Sports Ambassadors or
becoming certified apprentice-level instructors.

Since 2022, Kentucky has also taken part in the National 4-H Shooting Sports Championships,
hosted yearly in Grand Island, Nebraska. Two teams (muzzleloading and shotgun) have
represented the Bluegrass state in the national competition, and Kentucky plans to expand its
participation to four teams (muzzleloading, shotgun, compound archery and recurve archery) in
the summer of 2025.

Through participation in the Kentucky 4-H Shooting Sports program, young people can equip
themselves with the tools they need to succeed—both on and off the range. 
To learn more about the program and how to participate in your community, contact the Perry
office of the University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service. 
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